
WPNS Membership Meeting Minutes 
April 1, 2020 at 7pm 

Via Google Meet 
 

Meeting called to order at 7:05p 
 

Welcome 
Joyce Chat 
Katie Chat 

 
Meeting Guidelines 

Please mute phones.  Ask questions and vote in the chat bar. 
 
What We Know 

Current State and Local Guidance 
Statewide Safer at Home until April 19, but messaging from all sources indicates 

this will be extended 
Technically, state Licensing Guidelines allow us to be open, but in an extremely limited 

capacity and with great risk.  It is not a scenario that would allow us to operate in any way that 
resembles who we are as a school, wouldn’t allow us to accommodate the majority of our 
families, and would assume risk for everyone.  We aren’t comfortable taking that risk on all of 
our behalf.  

LAUSD has announced that they will be closed through May 1, but are leaning into 
distance learning and seem prepared to extend.  CA schools chief and governor have stated 
that schools should stay closed for the duration of the year.  We are not beholden to them, but 
we certainly consider their guidance and their informed decision making 

Nationally, social distancing guidelines have been extended until April 30th.  And 
recently have said we as a nation hope to be in recovery by June. 
 

It is safe to say we will not reopen on April 6.  The next target and our next check-in will 
be April 19th when state-wide guidelines are currently set to expire 
 Realistically, we are preparing for the possibility that it may be May 1 or further and are 
thus focusing on distance learning, or in our case “distance playing” 
 
Our Plan 

Digital Distance Learning / Socializing  
The goal is to continue to provide support for our little ones, a shred of normalcy, some 

familiar faces besides those in their own home, some activities and relief for parents, and to 
start some parent support as well 

*regular group times 
*additional storytime/activity/music videos 
*weekly emails 
*monthly parent support chat with joyce and other digital parent workshops 



 
 
Tuition  

We are asking for every student to pay $150/month to participate in the digital program 
for the duration of this closure and their enrollment.  

This amount is in place of your regular, agreed-upon tuition.  
 
The office or Mauricio will be sending out invoices for this amount and you will receive an 

agreement to sign.  The agreement is a formality, as we are changing up the service offered. 
 

If you are lucky enough to be weathering this storm with income intact and some 
security, and you are able to pay an amount closer to your regular tuition, the school would 
gladly accept that as a donation and offer a donation letter in return.  Any donations would go a 
long way toward keeping the school afloat and retaining part of our staff.  We would appreciate 
this being done via your bank/Zelle. 

 
        All of this being said, we’ve read your emails and your comments, and understand that you 
are facing a long list of uncertainties and a different set of circumstances than you were a few 
weeks ago.   For some of us that means lost income and financial uncertainty.  We want all of 
you to know that we are not going to turn anyone away from WPNS. We have your back and 
you're still a part of our community regardless of your current situation.  Our teachers are still 
here for you for group time and parent chats. You are one of us and we take care of each other. 
We will not let you leave because of this. 
 
Finances  
Goal is to sustain the school until September 
Amount in bank is around 144k 
Please note that some of that money is untouchable because it is deposits paid 
Typical monthly expenses are around 40k 
 
We are cutting expenses: 
Deferring current private loan 
Considering a rent deferral 
Looking at applications for forgivable CARES loans and emergency disaster relief 
Delaying completion of special projects like the second half of the keypad 
Temporarily reducing staff, which we will inform more about when it's more appropriate 
Drops us down to a monthly loss of 24k in April and May 
 
Fundraising 
Though this is more essential than ever, we know that there are bigger problems and bigger 
priorities for families right now.  

We also know that there are obviously reduced opportunities to meet requirements, so 
we’re waiving the spring fundraising requirement. 



We can not hold our springfest event anytime in the foreseeable future, but will look for a 
time and place to reschedule once we are back on track. 

Our SpringFest auction will still be held, but will be delayed.  We were in the middle of 
soliciting donations, and feel like obviously now is not the time to be asking small businesses for 
donations.  We will formulate a plan to take this live once it feels appropriate, and will reach 
back out to businesses asking them to partner with us for 2 for 1 coupons, or something similar 
so we can help encourage people to visit them and spend in our community as well.  We will 
check in on those who have already donated as well. 

This event raises 20k for us usually, and is a vital part of our fundraising efforts.  It’s 
devastating to forgo this, but we know it's the right thing to do at the moment. 

 
Outstanding Business 
 
Board Noms 

According to our bylaws, the board nominations are now closed.  There are a few small 
shifts in positions, and the fundraising coordinator slot is still open. 
 
Motion to elect the proposed board for the 2020-2021 school year: 

President: Katie Clarke 
○ Fundraising VP: Meghan Woods 

○ Operations VP: Lauren Wright 

○ Secretary: Amber Covino 

○ Treasurer: Mauricio Trevino 

○ South Bay Council Rep / Personnel: Julie Lightfoot-Chung  

○ Membership Coordinator: Kristen Prater 

○ Outreach + Events Coordinator: Rachael Martinez 

○ Communications Coordinator: Jillian Tiras 

○ Fundraising Coordinator:  *open* 

Tabitha Farnsworth seconds the motion.  There is no discussion. 

The motion passes 47-0. 

 
Minutes Approval 
 
Motion to approve the April Membership meeting minutes as posted. 
Rosanna Mendelsohn seconds. 
 



The motion passes 43-0 with 4 abstentions.  
 
Member Questions 
 
Will we still have summer camp? 

Yes, we will still have summer camp if it is safe to be open.  We are also looking at 
adjusting our “regular school” timeline further into June to make up the difference.  We want to 
make sure TPK kids especially are kinder-ready. 
 
When do we need to turn in fall forms? 

Email Joyce and the office as soon as you know your plans.  
 
Can I donate my service hour deposit/june deposit now? 

Absolutely!  That is incredibly generous and incredibly helpful! 
 
Can we switch group times? 

Please reach out to Joyce directly to discuss what’s best for your kiddo. 
 
Will school still be down for spring break? 

There will still be content.  It may be slightly limited, but it will still go out. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 8:05pm. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


